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Nottage Terrace and North East 
Road Intersection Upgrade 
Project Update 
The Australian and South Australian governments are jointly funding (50:50) the $6 million Nottage 
Terrace and North East Road Intersection Upgrade. The upgrade is expected to support 
approximately 10 full-time equivalent jobs over the life of the project. 

North East Road is a major commuter corridor providing an important connection between the CBD and 
Adelaide’s north-eastern suburbs. This intersection upgrade will increase the capacity for vehicles turning 
left onto North East Road from Nottage Terrace, creating an overall improvement of traffic flow for vehicles 
travelling between Main North Road and North East Road along Nottage Terrace.  

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport sought feedback on the proposed concept design between 
February and July 2022. Engagement activities included an online survey, virtual online meetings, listening 
posts and one on one meetings with residents along Nottage Terrace.  

The consistent feedback received included the importance of maintaining on-street parking along Nottage 
Terrace where possible and the request for noise mitigation measures as part of the project. Residents also 
expressed a preference for the right turn from Stephen Terrace to be retained as part of the upgrade.   

All feedback received from the community was reviewed and considered by the project team and the concept 
design has been updated to: 

 retain 10 parking spaces east of Corbin Road west of 32 Nottage Terrace; and   
 retain the right turn from Stephen Terrace into North East Road. 

The intersection performance, including queues and crash data, will be monitored post completion to assess 
whether any further changes to parking along Nottage Terrace are required.  

A copy of the updated concept design is attached overleaf. It is also available on the project website 
www.dit.sa.gov.au/nottage_northeast. 

Community and stakeholder engagement is an important part of the planning and design process, and we 
thank those members of the community who provided valuable feedback into the design process. 
Construction on the new intersection is expected to commence in the coming weeks with completion 
expected late 2022, weather permitting.  

If you have any questions, or wish to register for future project updates,  

 visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/nottage_northeast  

 email DIT.NottageNorthEast@sa.gov.au    

 telephone 1300 794 880 

Kind regards,  
Nottage Terrace and North East Road Intersection Upgrade Project Team 
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